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1 Staff Exceptions in the Team Focus process

The Joint Secretaries Group (JSG) submit to the Council for formal endorsement a list of staff who, we propose, should be exempted from the general principle that all current jobs come under review as part of the Team Focus process.

1.1 These exceptions belong to a single category: when the Methodist Council has entered into a partnership with an external body to create a particular job.  In each case we have an agreement with the relevant partner about when the job will be reviewed.  The JSG have no intentions unilaterally to change the work currently being done by these post-holders on 1 September 2008.  In the light of the agreed criteria for relating current jobs to future jobs, which will be applied throughout the Team, for lay and ordained posts, these post-holders will be transferred across without change of task from the current to the reconfigured Team.  There will of course, from the Methodist point of view, be changes in management and expectations on these post-holders to enter into the new ways of working that will apply throughout the new Team.

Staff concerned:

The Revd Peter Pillinger (joint with the Church of England) to August 2009 (to be reviewed during 07/08)

The Revd Graham Jones (joint with the URC) to December 2011 (to be reviewed by August 2010)

Erica Dunmow (joint with a coalition partner, ECUM) to February 2008, possibly to August 2010 if ECUM can obtain funding

The Revd Pearl Luxon (joint with the Church of England) to August 2009 (to be reviewed in summer 2008)

Alan Murray (joint with the Church of England), to be reviewed before 2010

The Revd Alan Ogier (joint with the Home Office) to 2011, to be reviewed by August 2010

1.2 Other cases

The Revd Margaret Jones is due to retire in 2009.  JSG propose that Margaret be stationed to work as an additional member of the Team for 08/09, to assist the implementation of the Training Institutions Review.  

The Revd Peter Phillips has just taken up a role by direct appointment of the Conference, for 6 years, as Secretary of the Faith & Order Committee (half-time), to operate the new ways of working for the Committee which were approved by the Conference.

2 Other matters for the Council to note

There are some posts we are committed to fund though they are not Team staff – 

Dr Anthony Reddie (a joint post with The Queen’s College, to August 2009, to be reviewed during 08/09)

The Revd Dr Martyn Atkins, Principal of Cliff College
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Resolution

The Council endorses the recommendations in section 1 of this paper.

